
Devon Colts Managers Report 

 
Since our last meeting in January 24, Heidi and I have revoked our 

decision to resign, and we have committed ourselves to the Colts for a 

further three years. Obviously, we don’t have a contract with the DCIBA, 

but we are going to commit to a further three years in charge, that is of 

course if we get re-elected year on year going forward. 

The Team won away in a County friendly against Somerset Colts, 

unfortunately we could not raise a team for the home game at Tiverton in 

January. 

At the time of writing this we have one game left to play at Madeira on 

Sunday 24th March, where we will be playing for the Keith Weeks trophy, 

which has been kindly donated/purchased by his daughter. This is a 

game that will be played every year in Keith’s honour as he had a lot of 

time for the Colts/youngsters and supported them when he could.  

The Under 21’s singles final was played at The Plymouth Life Centre, 

Connor Fielder regained the Shield, and he is the first player to win this 

competition on three occasions, considering is he 16 years old, as 

parents and team managers we are extremely proud of him. Going 

forward we would like to change the age of this tournament to under 30’s 

from next season as the Colts age has changed twice since this 

competition started twenty-one years ago. If this is accepted, we do 

have a trophy for this competition, which has been kindly donated to us.  

We thank you for your time and your support. 

 

Adam & Heidi Fielder 

Devon Colts Managers 


